
 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Church Staff Numbers and Emails: 
 
Main Phone Number 920 435-5524 
 
 

Pastor Joshua Errer  
  ext. 207  flcgb.pastor@gmail.com 
  492-9835 (cell) 
 
 
Vicar William Ebel  
  ext. 204  flcgb.vicar@gmail.com 
  
Paul Heiser | Director of Music  
  ext. 203  flcgb.music@gmail.com 
 
Alex Wright | Director of Christian Education 
  ext. 206   flcgb.dce@gmail.com  
  (224) 343-1467 (cell) 
 
Deaconess Deirdre Batiansila | Campus Ministry with LCMS U 
     lcmsugb@gmail.com 
   
 
Angela Stiles | Media Publication/Administrative Assistant 
  435-5524  flcgb.media@gmail.com 
 
Angie Smet| Administrative Assistant 
  435-5524  flcgb.office@gmail.com  
   
Jodie Suomi | Bookkeeper 
  ext. 205  flcgb.bus.office@gmail.com 
   
Faith Christian Preschool 
  965-0795 ext. 216  faithpreschoolgb@gmail.com 
   

 
Other useful emails: 

 
Christian Growth (Sunday School) flcgb.ss@gmail.com 

Financial Secretary (Offerings) flcgb.donate@gmail.com 

Scrip Program   flcgb.scrip@gmail.com 

LWML (Lutheran Women in Mission) flcgb.lwml@gmail.com 
 

SERVICE SCHEDULE 

Sundays at 8 am & 10:30 am 
(Christian Growth Hour at 9:20 am) 

Mondays at 6:30 pm 

CHURCH OFFICE HOURS:  
Monday-Thursday 

8:00 am—12:00 pm 



 
October 2024 

Dear Brothers and Sisters in Christ, 
      As I was thinking about what to write for this month’s newsletter, I received 
a call from my mom to share that one of my cousins had found my great, great 
grandfather Heinrich Irrer’s (later changed to Errer) confirmation certificate (yes, 
he is the one that gave Henry our family name).  He was baptized on August 2, 
1873, and confirmed on April 14, 1889, at St. John Lutheran Church in 
Kilmanagh, MI, which is the same congregation my mom was baptized and 
confirmed in as a child, and about five miles away from the congregation he 
would later join where my great grandfather, grandfather, father, and myself 
would also be confirmed in over the years.   
      According to the certificate, his confirmation verse was Psalm 86:11, “Teach 
me your way, O Lord, that I may walk in your truth; unite my heart to fear your 
name.”  As we enter the second month of Christian Education classes, this is an 
incredible reminder of how important it is to continually study and grow in 
God’s Word.  When Heinrich was studying his own catechism 135 years ago, I 
doubt he considered that in 2024, in Green Bay, WI, his great, great, great 
grandson would also be studying “Luther’s Small Catechism” as he grows in the 
Christian faith. 
       And yet, this is how the Christian faith is spread, generation to generation.  
One generation is growing in their faith as they are also teaching the next.  In 
doing so, God is answering the prayer of David, for each new generation of the 
church by teaching His way that His people can walk in His truth.  What is that 
way?  It is, as Jesus said, that “I am the way, the truth, and the life, no one comes 
to the Father except through me (John 14:6).” 
       For those who are taught the way of God and then walk in his truth all the 
days of their lives, the great promise of salvation awaits.  Upon their death, they 
are numbered among the hosts of heaven that now glorify God, see him face to 
face, and await the day when Christ returns to bring about the resurrection of the 
dead and the life of the world to come. 
     We are never separated from the saints who have gone before us.  They are 
part of the company of heaven invoked in the liturgy before we sing, “Holy, 
Holy, Holy, Lord God of Sabaoth.”  They are the ones who defended and 
preserved the faith that we now hold.  They are the ones through whom the Holy 
Spirit worked to promulgate and protect the church day after day, just as Christ 
had promised. 
     As we now stand in their place, learning to walk in the way of the Lord while 
we also teach those who are coming after us, we have no way of knowing what is 
yet to come.  Since Heinrich’s Confirmation Day, there have been 24 presidents, 
2 World Wars, the development of the interstate highway system, electricity, 
space travel, the Internet, and countless other changes in culture and society.  No 
matter how much has changed, however, the constant has always been our 
Savior.  No matter how much will continue to change, He and his truth will 
remain the same, now and forever. 

 
God Bless, 
Pastor Errer 



 

Men’s Bible Study 
Tuesdays at 6:00 am in the Lounge 

Tuesday Morning Bible Study 
Tuesdays at 9:30 am in the Lounge 

Come to the Lounge on Tuesday Mornings for a  

 discussion led Bible Study learning more about 

God’s Word and daily life. Pastor Errer is current-

ly leading the Bible Study  on the book of Proverbs 

Tuesday mornings starting promptly at 6 am and 

ending at 7 am in the Lounge. Coffee and light 

breakfast will be provided. Currently  

studying the book of 1, 2, & 3 John 

The Feast Bible Study  
1st Tues. of the Month | 6:30 pm in the Lounge 

Join together with other young adult members of the  

congregation for Bible Study, devotions, fellowship, 

and food. 

This bible study/discussion is lead by Director of 

Christian Education, Alex Wright and is held in the 

Lounge.  

Morning Prayer 
Tuesdays at 9:00 am in the Sanctuary 

Morning Prayer is in the Sanctuary on  

Tuesday Mornings at 9 am. All are welcome. 

Christian Growth Adult Bible Study 
Sundays at 9:15 am in the Fellowship Hall 

Christian Growth Hour has lessons for all age 

groups. Our Adult Bible Study dives deeper 

and aligns with the lessons that the children 

are learning at Sunday School. This encourages 

conversation within the household to discuss 

what was learned on Sunday. *High Schoolers 

are encouraged to attend this Bible Study 



 

T.A.L.K. Bible Study 
Podcast launched on Thursdays 
Available on our website, Spotify, and other podcast programs 

Each week on Thursdays, a podcast featuring our 

Director of Parish Music Paul Heiser and the 

preacher for the upcoming Sunday will give a little 

more background on the theological and liturgical 

aspects of the next worship service. They will also 

discuss one of the hymns for the upcoming service as 

well. 

Women’s Bible Study  
Wednesdays at 6:30 pm 

**September 13-November 13** 

Women’s Bible Study takes place on Wednesdays* 

at 6:30 p.m. in the Church Lounge. We will explore 

some of the misconceptions about Christianity in 

today’s society. 

From false rumors to biblical teachings that are 

heavily distorted from their subject matter, there’s 

no lack of myths to find. Do you know how to  

respond to them? More importantly, do you know 

the truth backed up by God’s Word and teachings? 

 *will not meet on the first Wednesdays of the 

month (10/2 & 11/6) so then those who would like to 

can attend Book Group. 



 

     What are the blessings God has entrusted to you in this life? How will 
you transfer those blessings to your family and the ministries you care 
about when you go to heaven? 

“But just as you excel in everything - in faith, in speech, in knowledge, in  complete 
earnestness and in your love for us - see that you also excel in this grace of giving.” 2 
Corinthians 8:7 

      Gary Vought is serving as our Planned Giving Counselor at Faith  
Lutheran this year. He is available to assist you in creating a plan to leave 
assets (such as home, business, real estate, investments, etc.) with your 
family and direct portions as gifts you will leave to your favorite  
ministries. His work is made possible through a partnership between Faith 
and the LCMS Foundation called Transfer the Blessings. The LCMS  
Foundation has been providing Christian estate planning to members of the  
Lutheran Church  Missouri Synod since 1958. 
      What is a Gift Plan? A Christ-centered gift plan is your plan to transfer 
the blessings God has provided to you in this life to your family when you 
are in heaven. It’s also your plan to give back to the Lord by leaving gifts to 
ministries like Faith Lutheran and others that may have blessed your life. 
 

      You will be able to learn more 
about the Gift Planning process 
through a presentation offered at 
Faith Lutheran Church (October 
27) This meeting will introduce 
you to the process of developing 
a will or estate plan, raise ques-
tions for you to consider as you 
approach the process, and give 
you the opportunity to schedule 
a meeting with Gary Vought. 
Gary is a gift planning specialist, 
who will guide you through doc-
uments and help you prepare 
them for your attorney to finalize 
your will. Attending the informa-
tional meetings does not obligate you to go further through the process but 
will give you the opportunity to learn more about what it involves. At the 
conclusion of each presentation, you will be given the opportunity to set 
up a meeting with Gary to assist you in developing your gift plan. There is 
no cost for his services. If you have any questions, you can reach him at 

email: gary.vought@lfnd.org or 715-891-1447.  

mailto:gary.vought@lfnd.org


 

 

Orphan Grain Train School Supply Drive 
  Thank you to everyone who donated items or helped in other 

ways with the Orphan Grain Train project in August.  
We were able to fill 72 backpacks!  

God willing, we hope to do this project again  
at the end of next summer.  

Fall Rally—October 19 
Plan now to attend the LWML Fall Rally on Saturday, October 19, 2024 at 

Our Saviour Lutheran Church—Green Bay.  Registration and fellowship 

begin at 8:30 am. We are also collecting items at this rally for Love Life  

Ministry. Details are on the LWML Bulletin Board in the mailbox hallway.   

Registration for this event is due by October 9. To rsvp, please call Sandy 

Groth at (920)680-5503 or email her at gsandy3840@aol.com . 

LWML Sunday is October 6th. 
On Sunday, October 6, our congregation will recognize LWML.  

Stop by the display near the Welcome Center to learn more  

about the mission projects and work of this organization.  

Did you pick up a Mite Box last year? Have you been feeding it  

your spare change? A large Mite Box will be available for your  

contributions as well.  



 

 
Wednesday night schedule: 
5:30-6:30—Catechism Classes 
6:30-7:15—Jr. High Youth 
7-7:40—Teen Handbells (open to all Youth)  
7:30-8:30—High School Youth 



 



 

Sun Mon Tue 

9/29  Dollar $unday 
Service *Livestreamed* 8:00 am 
Christian Growth Hour 9:15 am 

Service 10:30 am 

9/30 

Service 6:30 pm 
 
 

1 
Men’s Bible Study 6:00 am 

Morning Prayer 9:00 am 
Tuesday Bible Study 9:30 am 

Banner Group 10:45 am 
Handbells 5:45 pm 

The Feast Bible Study 6:30 pm 
Adult Choir 6:45 pm 

6   LWML Sunday 
  Service *Livestreamed* 8:00 am 

Christian Growth Hour 9:15 am 
Service 10:30 am 

7 
Service 6:30 pm 

8  
Men’s Bible Study 6:00 am 

Morning Prayer9:00 am 
Tuesday Bible Study 9:30 am 

Banner Group 10:45 am 
Handbells 5:45 pm 

All Boards’ Mtg 6:00 pm 
Adult Choir 6:45 pm 

Council Mtg 7:15 pm 

13   
Service *Livestreamed* 8:00 am 
Christian Growth Hour 9:15 am 

Service 10:30 am 
 

14 
Service 6:30 pm 

 
 
 

15 
FCP—Donuts w/ Dudes 4K 8:00 am 

Men’s Bible Study 6:00 am 
Morning Prayer 9:00 am 

Tuesday Bible Study 9:30 am 
Banner Group 10:45 am 

Handbells 5:45 pm 
Adult Choir 6:45 pm 

20 
Service *Livestreamed* 8:00 am 
Christian Growth Hour 9:15 am 

Service 10:30 am 
Faith Potluck &  

Pumpkin Event 11:45 am 

21 

Service 6:30 pm 

22        Men’s Bible Study 6:00 am 
Morning Prayer 9:00 am 

Tuesday Bible Study 9:30 am 
Banner Group 10:45 am 

Handbells 5:45 pm 
Adult Choir 6:45 pm 

 

27 
Service *Livestreamed* 8:00 am 
Christian Growth Hour 9:15 am 
Transfer the Blessings 9:15 am 

Service 10:30 am 
 

28 

The Faithfuls 
11:30 am 

Service 6:30 pm 

29 
Men’s Bible Study 6:00 am 

Morning Prayer 9:00 am 
Tuesday Bible Study 9:30 am 

Banner Group 10:45 am 
Handbells 5:45 pm 

Adult Choir 6:45 pm 



 

Wed Thu Fri Sat 

2 
Trinity—Donuts w/ Dads 7:45 

am 
 

Catechism Classes 5:30 pm 
Jr. High Youth 6:30 pm 

Book Group 6:30 pm 
Youth Handbells 7 pm 

High School Youth 7:30 pm 

3 
 

FCP—3K Picture Day 
T.A.L.K. Podcast 

 

4 
 

FCP—4K 
Picture Day 

 
 
 

 

5 

 

9 
NEWLHS—Early Dismissal 

 
Catechism Classes 5:30 pm 

Jr. High Youth 6:30 pm 
Youth Handbells 7 pm 

High School Youth 7:30 pm 

10 
T.A.L.K. Podcast 

Daytimers’ Bunko 2:00 
pm 

 
 

11 
 

12 

16 
Catechism Classes 5:30 pm 

Jr. High Youth 6:30 pm 
Youth Handbells 7 pm 

High School Youth 7:30 pm 
 
 

17 
 

T.A.L.K. Podcast 
 
 
 

18 
Trinity—No 

School  

19 
LWML Fall 
Rally @ Our 
Saviour 

 
 

23 
Catechism Classes 5:30 pm 

Jr. High Youth 6:30 pm 
Youth Handbells 7 pm 

High School Youth 7:30 pm 

24 
T.A.L.K. Podcast 

 
FCP—Fall Fest 6-8 pm 

 
 

25 26 

30 
Catechism Classes 5:30 pm 

Jr. High Youth 6:30 pm 
Youth Handbells 7 pm 

High School Youth 7:30 pm 

31  Happy 

Reformation Day! 
Trinity—Early Dismissal 

T.A.L.K. Podcast 
Halloween Open House 

4-7 pm 

11/1 

Trinity—no 
school 

11/2 

10/31 

4-7 pm 



 

Notes from Faith Lutheran Church Music 

      Next to the Bible what should be the next book that you have to encour-

age you in your faith?  If we were able to ask Martin Luther he would prob-

ably say the hymnal–even though the first hymnals to be published during 

the Reformation began to appear exactly 500 years ago in 1524.  Why would 

Luther say this?  Perhaps the most obvious reason is that Luther himself 

wrote many of our hymns.  He is credited with writing the texts for 27 our 

hymns, primarily with the goal of using them to teach about the faith, 

though some are paraphrases of the psalms.  Being a skilled musician him-

self he is also responsible for the music for six of the hymns and recognized 

the power of music to help us learn and retain the important tenets of the 

faith.  Whether you sing the hymns in the hymnal or just read them as de-

votional poetry, they help us to better understand the words of scripture 

and reflect on their meaning for us.  

       Beyond the hymns there is so much more of great value in the hymnal.  

Beginning with number (1) there are the psalms, the “hymnal” of the Old 

Testament, that are used in our worship throughout the church year.  Fol-

lowing the psalms are the liturgies (151) that we use to structure our wor-

ship every week.  For personal use in the home there are orders of daily 

prayer (294) and prayers for any occasion you could possibly need (305).  

Luther would also be very pleased to see that his Small Catechism is also 

included (321) which continues to be a guide for our faith long after we first 

studied it as children.  

      If you have read this far you may be asking the 

question – Why are you pointing out the value of the 

hymnals now?  It is because the publisher of our hym-

nal, Concordia Publishing, offered them for a special 

price this last summer and Faith purchased extras to 

make them easily available to the congregation.  Nor-

mally the list price is $30, but you can purchase one 

from the church for only $24.  That will also save you 

the shipping fee which is often quite high because of 

the weight of books.  If you don’t yet have a Lutheran 

Service Book in your home, now is the time. 

      

Paul Heiser | Director of Music 

DO YOU HAVE A COPY OF THE LUTHERAN SERVICE BOOK (LSB)? 



 



 

ARE YOU HAVING SURGERY? ARE YOU EXPECTING A BABY?  

The Meal Storks and Meal Ministry team is ready to help. The 

Meal Ministry team and Meal Storks have combined to help 

those in our congregation during the adjustment period of 

have a child or having surgery. Let us know if you would like 

to receive meals from your Faith family. It is one less thing to 

worry about when bringing baby home! 

If you are interested in being on the Meal Ministry team, or would like to  

receive meals, please contact Angela Stiles at flcgb.media@gmail.com.   

VOLUNTEERS NEEDED 

Looking ahead, we are in need of 1-2 volun-

teers to help with our Thanksgiving Baskets 

Program. This can include organizing, cut-

ting out feathers, contacting people, and/or 

shopping for items. Please contact the 

church office if you are interested in helping 

at 920-435-5524. 

Scan the QR code to download the app, then call the  
office, or check at the Scrip table for the organization 
code so then the percentage kick back can be sent to 
Faith. If you have any questions, please contact Jess 
Genske at  920-737-2797, or email at 
flcgb.scrip@gmail.com. 



 

Ireland 2025! 
St. Patrick's Cathedral, Dublin, the grave of St. Patrick, a 1,000 year old cross, 
the Cliffs of Moher, Ring of Kerry, Blarney Stone, and so much more are wait-
ing for you in Ireland.  If you have ever wanted to visit the Celtic Isle, join Pas-
tor Errer and others as we travel to Ireland next July.  Departing from Green 
Bay's Austin Straubel airport July 8, we will spend eight days in Ireland before 
returning July 17.  For more information, please speak to Pastor or pick up a 
brochure from the rack across from the Welcome Center.  
 

Make plans now to attend the next NWD Adult Gathering on 
Tuesday, October 15, 2024 at Mt. Olive Lutheran Church in Wes-
ton from 10:00 a.m.-2:30 p.m. with registration beginning at 
9:30. Key note speaker, Rev. Dr. Reed Lessing, will share a mes-
sage based on his book “Overcoming Life’s Sorrows:  Learning 
from Jeremiah. Pre-registration is required, and the deadline is 
October 1st. Online registration is available at 
https://lp.constantcontactpages.com/ev/reg/prd9prc/lp/1c7ff9
8a-fa86-4e29-8b34-d92de8d47fdc.  
Please call Sandie at 715-845-8241 if you have any questions.   
Registration forms are available on the NWD homepage at 
www.nwdlcms.org under ‘Events and Info’  

10/15/24 

https://lp.constantcontactpages.com/ev/reg/prd9prc/lp/1c7ff98a-fa86-4e29-8b34-d92de8d47fdc
https://lp.constantcontactpages.com/ev/reg/prd9prc/lp/1c7ff98a-fa86-4e29-8b34-d92de8d47fdc


 

It has been such a great start to the school year! We absolutely love seeing 

all the children’s bright smiles each and every day here at Faith Christian 

Preschool.   We are blessed with new and returning students this year.  We 

have spent time learning how God makes us each very special individuals. 

Praise the lord for new beginnings!  

 

We will close out September with a field trip to Hillside Apple Orchard and 

then will head straight into October (fire safety month) with a  

special visit from Green Bay Metro Fire Department.  

Our themes for the month of October will focus on the beautiful season of 

Fall that God created.  Preschool will be learning about apples, pumpkins, 

nocturnal animals and fall colors.   
 

Special happenings in October:  

10/1 & 10/2: Fire Safety Visit 

10/3 & 10/4: Picture Day 

10/15: Donuts with Dudes (both classes) 

10/24: FCP Family Fall Fest 

10/30 & 10/31: Costume Party/Trick or Treating 
 

While the school year has already begun, there is still time to join our  

program!  If you or someone you know is looking for a fun, interactive,  

Christian education, please share the good news about Faith Christian  

Preschool.  Please contact Ellen Petrie  at faithpreschoolgb@gmail.com or  

(920)965-0795 ext. 216 to schedule a tour.   
 

God’s Blessings at the end of your summer and the beauty that God  

provides as we enter into Fall! 
 

Ellen Petrie- Director/Teacher   

Andrea Schad -Teacher 

Angela Stiles- Aide  

mailto:faithpreschoolgb@gmail.com


 

Upcoming Dates for Trinity: 
 10/2 - Donuts for Dads at 7:45 am 
 10/4 - Volleyball Home Games 
 Team A at 4, B at 5, & C at 6 

 10/7 - Volleyball Home Games 
 Team A at 4, B at 5, & C at 6 
 10/7 - Soccer Game at 4:30 pm 

 (NEWLHS) 

 10/18 - No School 
 10/21 - Soccer Game at 4:30 pm 

 (NEWLHS) 

 10/31 - Early Dismissal at 11:30 

Upcoming Dates for NEWLHS: 
 10/9: Testing in AM/Parent 

Teacher Conferences in PM 

 11/9: NEWLHS Auction  

Spiritual Growth 
We kicked off our weekly chapel services 
with a longer service that taught new 
students the purpose of each part of  
worship. For some students it’s an alien 
concept to go to chapel and enter into a 
sanctuary space. We start each year from 
the ground up building the foundation for 
new students and reviewing everything 
for our returning students. The culture is 
dramatically changing and what we  
consider true, right, and salutary, is  
foreign and new. Mrs. Siudak, our  
Kindergarten teacher, shared a story at 
morning devotions that as she taught the 
creation story in religion, only a handful 
of students knew what sin was. Talk 
about missional work! Students met in 
the faith families September 13th and 
began their yearlong intergrade  
fellowship. They will begin sitting in their 
faith families every third Wednesday of 
the month. It’s a great opportunity for 
the older students to model chapel  
behavior to younger students. 

Faith’s involvement last Month 
 10 students from Faith enrolled 
 DCE Alex Wright taught religion 

for the 7th & 8th graders in  
        September 
 Pastor Errer led chapel on  9/11 

For a full announcement from Principal Kerrick Sawyer, 
please look at the NEWLSA Board in the Office Hallway 
or on the Preschool Info Board in the Preschool Hallway. 



 

FROM OUR FRIENDS AT OUR SAVIOUR LUTHERAN CHURCH 

Let’s make some hats! 

The Prayer Shawl Ministry in conjunction with the  
Evangelism Committee invites members of the congregation 
who knit or crochet to join us in making hats for kids at  
Webster School and kids/adults at  Freedom House.  The kids 
at Webster School are in grades 4K thru 5th grade.  Freedom 
House has individuals/families of all ages.  You can use your  own pattern or we 
can provide you with one.  
If you do not have access to yarn, we do have a few skeins that have been  
donated.  We will be collecting the hats through  
October so we can distribute them in November.  If you would like a pattern, 
yarn, or have questions, please do not hesitate to contact Cheryl Roohr at  
(920) 655-7494 or cherylroohr@gmail.com.  Thank you for your support. 

Potluck Sunday, 10/20, 11:45 am 

On Sunday, October 20, our Faith Family  
Potlucks will be back! Bring your favorite hot dish, 
dessert, or side dish and join on the 3rd Sunday of 

the month for our Faith Family Potluck!  
 

No sign-up required...just bring your favorite  
 potluck dish to share.  

mailto:cherylroohr@gmail.com


 

2024 UNIFIED OFFERINGS 

YTD—$436,158.79 

(as of September 24, 2024) 

Give Online 
Online giving is a very simple and 
effective way to support Faith Lu-

theran Church. It is available 
through our  website (flcgb.com) 

and click this button on the home 
page. If you have any questions, 

please email flcgb.donate@gmail.com  

SCRIP REBATES: 

$5,707.11 

(as of September 24, 2024) 

 
 
 
1 Connie Lenz 
2 Barbara Tuttle 
3 Michael Kenney 
4 Jean Neufeld 
 Molly Pieschek 
 Benny Watson 
7 Kylo Ebbinger 
 Kay Ellis 
 Rob Kovach 
 Tamara Mongin 
 Breanna Patzke 
8   Hannah Bagneski 
     Caitlin Barton 
 Shea Perock 
9 Sophie Van Remortel 
10 Kappie Murray 
 Nicole Resch 
11 Jill Bauer 
 Killian Ebbinger 
 Jackie Edlebeck 
12 Amy Bindas 
 Zachary Reinke 

13 Larry Schauer 
14 Lauren Bohm 
15 Quentin Dryer 
 Jennifer Thompson 
16 Ian Klug 
 Jorja Ruggles 
17 Riley Cherney 
 Samantha Hoefs 
18 Colin Genske 
19 Carolyn Rudzinski 
20 Carey Hansen 
21 Wyatt Delvaux 
 Wayne Gossage 
22 Aleya Bouche 
 Charles Goldhahn 
23 Thomas Brod 
 Diane Rowe 
25 Toni Nelson 
26 Peter Buyarski 
 Barb Jahnke 
27 Emily Abegglen 
 Joshua Pearce 

 
 
 

28 Steve Seitzer 
 Kurt Steiner 
29 Jeff Janssen 
 James VanDeHey Jr. 
 Alexander VanEss 
 Amy Wettstein 
30 Dave Bukowski 
 Tay Dryer 
31 Cody Boeck 
Karen Lufter 
 

 
 
 
 
 

1 Mathew & Emily McNulty 
2 Jacob & Rachel Doherty 
 Jacob & Sarah Syndergaard 
3 Dennis & Sheryl VanGruensven 
4 Derek & Lauren Bohm 
 Gregory & Nicole King 

5 Dale & Carolyn Rudzinski 
 Scott & Angela Stiles 
6 Robert & Jorja Ruggles 
7 James & Alyssa Ebbinger 
10 Brian & Julie Bowers 
 Michael & Jade Uffenbeck 
14 David & Carol Riebe 
15 Kyle & Alexandra Vertz 
19 Greg & Nicole Omdahl 
20 Karl & Jessica Nimmer 
24 Derek & Samantha Blackman 
30 Gordon & Nadine Barkow 
31 Christopher & Holly LaFave 

mailto:flcgb.donate@gmail.com?subject=online%20giving

